Minutes – Patient Forum Meeting –14.6.11
Present: Brenda Donald, Andrea Collyer, Sally Parsons, Stephen Parsons, Cynthia Rosser, Joyce Lambert, Bruce Collyer, Keith Atkinson, Patricia Binsted, Brian Sutton, David Burton and Steven Mahoney
Dr John Sharvill – Ptnr Balmoral Surgery, Lesley Betts – Practice Manager, Rebecca Halpin – Assistant Practice Manager.

Apologies: Edwina Russell, Patricia Binsted, Liz Johnston, Edward Goldring, Terence Cook, Michael Hopper, Debby Hopper & Marian Thompson.
1. Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting
i) Deal Health

Lesley explained that Deal Health is the new name for the DASH General Practice Commissioning Consortium, as Ash and Sandwich have left the consortium.  Lesley also explained that there are likely to be configuration changes Deal Health will probably be working more in collaboration with Dover and Shepway, although the consortium has not merged with them.  Lesley informed the group that the Deal Health patient forum group will be meeting on 22nd June at St Richard’s Road Surgery and both Mrs Donald and Ms Rosser plan to attend this meeting.
2. Patient Forum Group – future developments

Lesley explained to the group that there is a new enhanced service this year which focuses on patient participation groups and their involvement in the practice.  Lesley explained to the group that we need to try and increase the amount of people who attend the patient forum group and try and have more diversity in the group, so that the group is reflective of our practice population.  
Lesley asked the group for ideas to gain new members. She explained that we have been including invitations to the group with all letters that we send from the practice, there is a message on the repeat prescription re-order forms and we have been putting flyers and posters in the waiting room.  The group suggested that we try and target younger groups through health visitors, midwives and school nurses.  Lesley explained that we had thought about trying to run a virtual patient forum through email and the group that this would be a good way to involve patients who are unable to attend the meetings.  Some of the members of the group thought it would be a good idea to have a table in the waiting room where some members of the group could try and actively encourage patients to join and this idea will be looked into.
Lesley explained to the group that a requirement of the new enhanced service is that the practice posts a profile of their group on their website.  Lesley informed the group that this would only contain non-identifiable information and the group were happy for this to happen.

3. Local Practice Survey – Patient Forum Group to decide priorities
Lesley explained that the enhanced service requires the practice to involve the group in designing a questionnaire to be handed to a sample of our practice population.   The group had been sent some topic ideas with the agenda and Becky and Lesley have made a draft questionnaire for the group to look at.  It was decided that the forum members present would take the questionnaire home and return it to the surgery by the 30th June completed.  This questionnaire will also be sent to members of the group who were unable to attend the meeting.  It was decided that if the group would like to make feedback or suggestions they will send this in when they return their questionnaires.  Lesley will share the questionnaire with the Doctors it will then be amended to include any feedback from them and the Forum.  The questionnaire final copy will be sent out to the group for approval before it is distributed to patients. We aim to begin handing the questionnaires out in the week beginning 11th July.  
Lesley asked the group what they thought the best method was for distributing the questionnaires and the group decided that it was best to hand them out in the surgery to ensure that the questionnaire is targeted to those who have recently used the services at the practice.  The group thought that the response rate would be higher if a member of the patient forum was in the waiting room handing the questionnaires to patients, and if necessary helping them complete the questionnaire.  The group decided that we should hand them out for two weeks to ensure that we receive an appropriate sample size.  It was decided that when Becky sends the minutes to the group she would also send a rota, asking forum members for their availability to assist in handing the questionnaires out in the waiting room, and this would be returned by the 30th June with the completed questionnaires.
Lesley explained that in October when we have our next meeting we would aim to have the results of the questionnaires analysed so that the group can try and form an action plan.  Lesley explained that the enhanced service requires the practice to publish the results of their questionnaires on their website by 31st March 2012.  Lesley explained to the group that we would like to decide on an action plan in our October meeting and then feedback on the developments from the action plan in our meeting in February 2012 so we are able to publish this information by 31st March 2012.

4. New Text Messaging Service

As discussed at our last Forum meeting, Lesley explained to the group that the surgery has decided to introduce a text messaging reminder service to try and reduce the amount of unattended appointments.  The text messaging service will also be used for sending health promotion information and invites.  Lesley informed the group that the practice is currently waiting for approval from the PCT for this as they have to ensure that it meets with the requirements of information governance.
5. Length of Appointments

Lesley and Dr Sharvill asked the group how many problems they thought was a reasonable amount for patients to present with in a ten-minute consultation.  Dr Sharvill explained to the group that if patients present with more than one problem this can cause doctors to run late.

The group discussed this and decided that they felt that it is acceptable for patients to present with more than one problem and as patients they would rather the doctor was running late, than being asked to make another appointment if they had more than one problem.    However the group decided that it is important for the receptionists to inform the patients if the doctor is running behind so they have an approximate idea how long their wait is likely to be.  Some of the group thought it would be a good idea if the check in screen could inform you how long you wait is likely to be and Lesley and Becky will look into this to see if we can do this.
6. Patients living abroad for part of the year – How should we manage this?
Lesley and Dr Sharvill explained to the group that if a patient is living abroad for longer than three months they are unable to remain registered with the practice as this is a national policy and not one that we are able to change.  Dr Sharvill and Lesley explained that the surgery usually prescribes patients with 56 days worth of medication and they wanted to discuss with the group whether doctors should prescribe more than 56 days worth of medication for people who go abroad for longer than 2 months but less than 3.  The group decided that the practice should adhere to the 56 days worth of prescribing in this scenario and patients who live abroad should obtain the rest of their prescription abroad.  Dr Sharvill informed the group that if a patient needs an extra amount of medication for a one off occasion or requests their usual prescription earlier than due because of their holiday, this would be granted but the problem the practice has is with people who persistently request more than 56 days because they are often abroad for part of the year.  

7. Medicines Management

Lesley explained to the group that she had received a letter from the Medicines Management Department at the PCT to ask for patients to join a virtual medicines group.  Lesley explained that to be able to join this group you need to have a long term condition and regular medication.  Dr Sharvill explained that the aim of this group is to gain patient’s opinions, rather than just professional’s opinion for the management of prescribing costs.  Anyone interested took away the details with them.  
8. AOB

i) Recent Health News

Some of the patients asked whether the recent news about changes in health policy is likely to influence the work of the consortium and Dr Sharvill explained to the group that it is too early to be able to say as full details had not been revealed from the government.  Dr Sharvill explained to the group that one change that had been revealed is that the Secretary for Health will remain accountable for the health service, previously this was not going to happen and consortiums would individually be accountable.  Dr Sharvill explained to the group that Dr Mah’s work as Shadow Clinical Accountable Officer is still ongoing.  
Date of next meeting: 4th October 2011 @ 6pm
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